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23rd July, 2002.

Australian Senate
Legal and Constitutional Committee
Parliament House
Canberra  ACT 2600 By email: legcon.sen@aph.gov.au

Attention:  Mr Peter Hallahan

Dear Mr Hallahan,

Re: Inquiry into Migration Zone Excision

Thank you for your letter of the 4th July 2002.

In regard to the terms of reference for the inquiry I would like to address the term
of reference (f) which states: �whether the legislation is consistent with
Australia�s international obligations�.

Our view is that the legislation is not consistent with Australia�s obligations
under the Refugee Convention.

This is not an expression of merely a personal view, or a view held by the
Western Australian Refugee Council, but that of one of the leading international
experts of refugee law.  Professor Goodwin Gill, in his book �The Refugee in
International Law� 1996, states at pages 30 and 31:

�Similarly, the developed world has expended considerable energy in
trying to find ways to prevents claims for protection being made at
their borders, or to allow for them to be summarily passed on or back
to others.  �Interdiction�, �visa requirements�, �carrier sanctions�, �safe
third country� concepts, �security zones�, �international zones�, and the
like are among the armoury of measures recently employed.  The
intention may be either to forestall arrivals, or to allow those arriving
to be dealt with at discretion, but the clear implication is that, for
States at large, refugees are protected by international law and, as a
matter of law, entitled to a better and higher standard of treatment�.

Professor Goodwin Gill, a Canadian, is expressing an International concern held
long before the current proposals were advanced here in Australia and therefore
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can hardly be charged with have a biased perspective.  I enclose the relevant
passages from his book.

It may be helpful to submit also to the Inquiry a paper which I gave which
touches on this matter as well as addressing the wider topic of the Migration
Amendment Reform passed last year.

I enclose that paper which is entitled �Who is a Refugee, How are they processed
and the Government Reforms�.

Thank you for giving me an opportunity to comment on these important issues.

Yours sincerely,

ROBERT LINDSAY

Enc.
























